Snake River School/Community Library District
Board of Trustees Meeting
April 14, 2025

Welcome and Call to Order

The library board meeting was called to order at 5:45 p.m. by Chairman Natalie Raymond. Also
attending were Syd Hale, Jason Millan, Kerry Christiansen and Toni Ibarra. Library Director Sherrilynn
Bair and Board Clerk Terisa Coombs were also present. Beginning at 4:45 p.m., the board participated in
a board training by Clay Ritter.

Pledge of Allegiance
Jason Millan opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of Agenda

A motion to approve the agenda was made by Kerry Christiansen and seconded by Syd Hale. All
the board members present voted aye. Motion passed 5-0.

Approval of Minutes

Toni Ibarra moved and Kerry Christiansen seconded to approve the minutes of February 3, 2025,
as presented. All the board members present voted aye. Motion passed 5-0.

Financial Statements
A discussion was held about the financial statements.

A motion was made by Syd Hale and seconded by Jason Millan to accept the financial statements
as presented. All the board members present voted aye. Motion passed 5-0.

Board Concerns/Follow Up
There were no concerns or follow up items.

Librarian Update

Sherrilynn gave a librarian update.

The library is planning on having shelving, cupboards, and cabinets made for storage. Sherrilynn talked
about the quotes that she received and the plan for building and paying for them (half in this budget and
the other half in next year’s budget). They are hoping they will begin building in the summer.

There are two library seats up for election this year, Seat 2 and Seat 3. Natalie ran unopposed for Seat 2

and there will be an election for Seat 3 between Sydnee Hale and Annis Williams. Election day is May

20, 2025.

Tech Thursdays are ongoing and they will start advertising for these opportunities in hopes that more
people will be able to come for help with technology questions they might have.
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Sherrilynn discussed Libby and the Idaho Digital Consortium. There is some material that could be
objectionable to some people found in the Consortium under the Idaho Falls Library. She is thinking
about taking the Idaho Falls Library out of the bookmarked list.

Jason and Sherrilynn worked together and scheduled a presentation a couple of weeks ago from a
holocaust survivor, Ben Lesser. They were very impressed with both the presentation and the students
that were in attendance. They would like to schedule another presentation for the community in the
future.

The Summer Reading Kick-off will be May 5" and Summer Reading will be Tuesdays and Wednesdays
in June. The theme is Color Your World.

VIII) Adjourn:
Syd Hale moved and Kerry Christiansen seconded that the meeting be adjourned.

The meeting adjourned at 6:26 p.m.

The next regular board meeting will be June 2, 2025 at 5:45 p.m. at the library.
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